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City Hall January 6, 2025
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, January 6, 2025 at 6:00 pm by Mayor James
Meyer.

Council members present were Trish Heim, Vern Sumner, Dan Glotzbach, and Rick Towers. Todd Reeves was
absent.

Also present were Thomas Sipp and Alan Zlatnik.

Motion by Rick Towers to approve the minutes of the December 16, 2024 meeting as presented was seconded by
Trish Heim and carried.

Motion by Rick Towers to approve the minutes of the December 30, 2024 special meeting as presented was
seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried.

Myron Leinwetter arrived at 6:05pm.

The following bills were presented,;

Bank of the Flint Hills $ 36.70 Alan Streit $ 600.27
James Meyer 784.97 EFTPS-Fed WH 1,119.30
EFTPS-FICA 2,555.14 EMPower Retirement 541.00
Grace Hier 150.00 Kansas Withholding Tax 711.54
KPERS 1,894.86 Alan Zlatnik 1,860.70
Taylor Morelli 1,205.99 Lisa Stum 1,408.89
Randall Anderson 1,033.66 Chance Stum 1,406.34
Douglas Schreiner 439.02 Tina Dick 100.43
Thomas Sipp 2,006.09 Brooklyn Sipp 1,201.82
Harry Hammer llI 326.66 Jacob Akin 183.53
Bukaty Companies LLC 180.00 AT & T Mobility 557.83
Kansas One-Call System, Inc. 9.60 Bay Bridge Administrators, LLC 1,980.47
Evergy 1,801.79 Pace Analytical Services, LLC 412.50
Ks. State Treasurer-Court Fees 470.00 Rossville Auto Supply 261.85
Rossville Market LLC 140.40 KTA Tolls 3.46
State Industrial Products 349.26 Sam’s Club 647.59
Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept. 8,254.58 U.S. Post Office 800.00
Turbify 29.99 WTC 1,073.79

Zoom Video Communications Inc. 15.99



TOTAL 36,556.01
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $36,556.01 was seconded by Trish Heim and carried.
Motion by Trish Heim to approve the agenda as presented was seconded by Vern Sumner and carried.

Mayor reported that Kansas Department of Wildlife and Parks had notified that City that the grant application
submitted through the LWCF program was not selected for funding. Myron Leinwetter to consult with council on
ways to proceed with possible funding.

Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on snow removal. Council thanked the utility department for hard work
plowing snow.

Council reported to Zlatnik that there had been some discolored water. Zlatnik to check but reported that hydrants
had been flushed twice.

Police Chief Thomas Sipp reported that the police department has been spending funds left at end of year to
upgrade electrical service at the police station as well as an electronic door release.

Chief Sipp reported that ATV/UTV registration renewal notices had been mailed; that the utility department had
made repairs to storage structure at police department to allow for parking of patrol vehicles out of the weather;
that Brooklyn had submitted accident reports noting that reports have not been submitted since 2017; Axon
training has been rescheduled due to weather; plans to talk to part-time officers at staff meeting regarding working
regular hours; conversation with KBI regarding monthly reports that need to be submitted and replacement of
lights in the police station.

Council discussed additional security/road blocks for community events such as car shows and parades. Chief
Sipp to look at any additional measures that may be taken.

Request for changes to easement at 644 Navarre was presented. Following discussion with Superintendent
Zlatnik motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve request was seconded by Rick Towers and carried.

Application for drinking establishment from the Dawg House was presented. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve
the Dawg House as a drinking establishment was seconded by Rick Towers and carried.

Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:18pm.

Lisa M. Stum
City Clerk



